CVBB General Meeting Minutes

14 May 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:20 pm. There were 27 members in attendance.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the April 2012 minutes.

Treasurer's Report- Dominic Sherony

- Loss to date is ~\$6,800.
- Student accounts currently have ~\$23,000
- Hanging basket sale was a success, sold ~370 baskets
- A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

Band Director's Report

- Indoor units competed at Wild Wood. Both High School Guard and Drum Line made finals; Junior Guard performed the best show of their season.
- Marching Band student leaders have been assigned. Drum majors for the 2012-2013 year are Samira Zarreii and Jessica Jones
- First rehearsal for Percussion and Guard is starting May 21st, Mondays and Thursdays for the next few weeks. Mini-camp for Percussion and Guard will be June 11th-13th from 6-9 pm. Please see calendar for specific dates and times.
- Band for new members on May 21st and 31st has been cancelled.
- First rehearsals for Brass and Woodwinds are June 11 and June 14th from 6-9 pm. This will be led by Mr. Fisher.
- Jazz band I and II will be playing at Art Fest. Basketball Band will play at Shaull and Middlesex field days. Drum Line will perform at Shaull on Tuesday, May 22nd.
- Currently in the process of writing and designing the marching band show. Only using music from the *How to Train Your Dragon* soundtrack. A link will be made available on our website so that people may listen to the music being used for this performance/show.
- Sunday, July 8th CV will be hosting Carolina Crown (a drum corps from South Carolina). Free tickets (\$12 value) for students are available until June 1st. They may sign up in the band room. Middle school students may sign up too (their band instructors will have a sign-up sheet). Parents may attend and can purchase tickets at www.dci.org. The performance will be held in Chambersburg. The entire band family is welcome to observe the Corps as they practice at CV during the day on Sunday (from 8am.- 4pm.).

President's Report

- Movie ticket fundraiser is currently underway. Cost \$20.00 per booklet with students earning \$8 and the General Fund earning \$2. The sale will end June 1st. Information can be found on the website.
- Celebrate CV Event- to be held on Sunday, June 3rd from 12-8. Advance BBQ tickets are \$8, \$10 if purchased at the event. All of these proceeds go to the District. The Marching Band will sell

fries in the Fry Wagon and host a Tuba Toss game. All of these proceeds will go to the marching band to help pay for new tubas. There will be a meeting at the uniform trailer at 9:00am on Saturday, May 19th to build the game and work out details. Artistic parents and students needed to help paint backdrop and make posters.

- Restaurant fundraisers for June are Isaacs on June 5th and Pizza Hut on June 6th. Flyers are on the website.
- Medical forms are on the website. Every student must have a completed form on record. These
 must be updated each year. These forms travel with the students on trips and to games.
 Completed forms may be placed in the band box (located in the band room).
- Thank you to Jim Hileman for his 6 years of service to the Marching Band. Thank you to Chris Wilder for agreeing to take over this volunteer truck driving position. Chris encourages all parents to help with these duties (loading and unloading instrument truck, along with moving pit instruments on and off of the field for games and competitions).
- Thank you to Dana Kruger for organizing the hanging basket sale.
- Kelly Smith is looking for mentors for new band parents. Please email Kelly.
- Question was raised about families who are not chaperoning the Disney trip receiving the same rates as chaperones for the Disney Trip. At this point there is no special rate for families who are not chaperoning, but this may change. Please contact Claire Engelman if interested in a special rate, but unable to chaperone.
- *Echoes in the Valley* is being held on October 6th. It is one of our biggest fundraisers. 80 volunteers will be needed (1 person from each family would be great). There are a variety of jobs to do. More information about volunteer opportunities for this event will be coming in June.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, June 11th at 7:00 pm in the Orchestra Room.

Submitted by,

Stacey Griffiths, Corresponding Secretary